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Distinguished Compliance Committee,

On behalf of the Clean Air Action Group (Hungary) may I submit the following request to the Aarhus Convention Compliance Committee regarding our previous communication, ref. number: ACCC/C/2005/13.
Currently there are several expressways under construction in Hungary and a number of other projects are in a preparation phase. The construction work of these is planned to start in the near future, following the simplified licencing procedure set by the Expressways Act and its Amendment contested by our above communication. We are absolutely convinced that the continuous deterioration of public participation and appeal rights due to the new Hungarian expressway regulation violates the general principles of international law (such as Article 5(1) of the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights) as well as the spirit of the Aarhus Convention (Article 3.6.). Moreover, the sections mentioned in our communication fall below the minimum level and quality of public rights stipulated by the Convention. We have reason to believe that the practical experiences of the new round of expressway project executions, along the lines of the fast-track licencing procedure, will feed more evidence to confirm the fact of non-compliance with the Convention 

With reference to the above may I request the Distinguished Committee to extend the fact-finding period of consideration of our communication and refrain from making the final findings and recommendations until the practical experiences are accumulated.

Budapest, 15th November 2005

                             Yours sincerely,

András Lukács

Clean Air Action Group

Hungary

